PIERCE COUNTY HUMAN SERVICES
AGING AND DISABILITY RESOURCES
ADVISORY BOARD

10:00 A.M., Tuesday, September 18, 2018
Soundview Bldg – Conference Room 1
3602 Pacific Ave., Tacoma

Attendance:  Cheryl Cristello, David Friscia, Dick Thurston, Bruce Dougherty, Pat McIntyre, Terri Baker, Stu Maier, and John Berry

Absent:  

Excused: Senator Steve Conway, Tommy Manning

Staff:  Aaron VanValkenburg, Mickie Brown, Nellis Kim, Connie Kline, Daniel Gross, and Brian Guthrie

Guests:   Joshua Penner, Mayor of Orting

	Topic/Speaker
	Discussion
	Action

	
CALL TO ORDER – 
Introductions
	
David Friscia, Board Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.  Introductions were made by all.
	
Informational

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES
	The minutes from the July 17, 2018 meeting were approved as written.
	The minutes from the July 17, 2018 meeting were approved as written.

	ADDITIONS/APPROVAL OF AGENDA
	The agenda was approved as written.
	The agenda was approved.

	PROGRAM: Public Hearing - 2019 Draft Area Plan Budget
	

	
Informational




	
COMMITTEE BUSINESS 
	
	

	EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:  David Friscia, Chair
a. Selection of Nomination Committee


b. [bookmark: _GoBack]Proposed Board Visit to Partners	Comment by Connie Kline: Don’t recall what was discussed / decided here?

	

The executive committee asked Bruce, Terri, and Dick to be on the nomination committee to select officers for the 2019 advisory board.  

	
Informational


	PLANNING AND ALLOCATIONS COMMITTEE: Terri Baker, Chair	Comment by Connie Kline: Replace w/Aug. mins.
a. Budget Updates























































b. Procurement Update






























c. Program Planning Update














































































Coordination Activities
	

Staff provided informational updates on budgets and other relevant Aging and Disability Resources (ADR) issues as follows:

· Federal Budget – Staff reported that both the House and Senate have proposed level funding for FFY19, consistent with final FFY18.  National advocates anticipate Congress will pass a Continuing Resolution to extend current funding levels in late September and that final passage of FFY19 appropriations bills will be stalled until after the November elections.

ADR recently received final Older Americans’ Act (OAA) funding for 2018 under contract with the DSHS Aging and Long Term Support Administration.  As the result of increased OAA funding approved for FFY18, ADR received approximately $340,000 in additional new funding, an increase of nearly 15%.  Most new funding was for designated programs, including nutrition services, family caregiver support and health promotion.  Additional flexible funding received under Title 3B was budgeted for the following services (Area Plan priority ranking identified in parenthesis):

· Aging & Disability Resource Center (Level One / Priority 1)
· Nutrition Education / Outreach (Level One / Priority 4 & 5)
· Transportation (Level One / Priority 6)
· Legal Services (Level Three / Priority 1)
· LGBTQ Special Project  

· State Budget – The state revenue forecast recently released in June projected tax revenues through June 2019 to be up by $298 million over February projections.  The state is expecting an additional $287 million over the projection lawmakers anticipated for the 2019-2021 biennium. 

· Pierce County Budget – ADR presented the division’s proposed 2019 budget to the Human Services Department Director in June.  The Department met with the County Finance Department on July 30 to review the 2019 budget questions and requested decision packages, including new positions proposed.  The Human Services Director will present a 2019 budget overview to the County Executive on August 13th.  It is anticipated departments will present to the County Council in October / November prior to final approval of the 2019 budget in late November.

· New Medicaid Provider Updates – Staff reported on the status of the following provider applications and provided a brief overview of the Medicaid contract application process as established by the State.

· Addus Home Care (dba Arcadia), EWC Lift Systems (Environmental Modifications), and ABT Homecare (Skilled Nursing) applications were finalized and approved to contract.

· Mercy Home Care, Dotne Home Care, and Special Care Agency (home care services), Able Services and Nessley Care (Community Transition & Training Services), and 101 Mobility (Environmental Modifications and Vehicle Adaptations) were all deemed non-responsive and/or not qualified and were denied.

· Letter of Intent (LOI) – Counseling Related Services – ADR is planning to release a Letter of Intent in early fall to gauge provider interest in applying for older adult counseling, family caregiver counseling and evidence based Alzheimer’s/dementia support services.  The current contracted provider is Good Samaritan Behavioral Health.  If more than one interested provider responds to the LOI, ADR will then release a full Request for Proposal.

· Medicaid Transformation Demonstration (MTD) –  
· MAC / TSOA Updates (MTD Initiative #2) – Staff shared a dashboard report reflecting MAC/TSOA caseloads in 2018 to date for both Pierce County and statewide.  Year to date, Pierce County has enrolled 166 unduplicated care receivers, with 137 of those being authorized for at least one month of MAC or TSOA services.  The first annual program report was recently submitted to the State highlighting actual case studies, as well as consumer, provider, system and administrative issues that have arisen in this first year of program roll-out.

· Accountable Community of Health (MTD Initiative #1) – ADR recently submitted a Phase One Action Plan to the Pierce County ACH, which if ultimately selected, would provide funding for a new Care Transitions project.  In collaboration with CHI Franciscan Health Systems, ADR proposed to implement a care transitions service targeting Medicaid and dually-eligible Medicare/Medicaid residents of Pierce County who are 18 years of age and older, and are being discharged from St. Joseph’s Medical Center, St. Clare Hospital, or St. Anthony’s with diagnoses of heart failure, asthma, diabetes, and COPD, as well as individuals with four or more chronic conditions. The project would also target patients who have experienced two hospitalizations or three emergency department visits within the past six months.  ADR is still waiting to learn if we will be invited to submit a more detailed Phase 2 Action Plan.


· LGBTQ Special Project – Staff shared responses received to a brief survey which was administered in follow up to the March town hall event.  Despite extending the time the survey was available, ADR only received 13 responses.  Survey respondents indicated most were interested in the following:
· receiving general education on aging and long term care options
· attending a conference focused on LGBT aging
· participating in social gatherings, exercise classes or meal sites designed for LGBT older adults
 
Staff will coordinate with the project planning team and community partners to plan next steps.


· Housing Services / Needs (Advisory Board Retreat Follow Up) – Staff is currently researching opportunities for ADR to be involved in advocacy in the housing services arena and will share pertinent information with the Education / Public Relations/Advocacy (Ed/PA) Committee for further discussion and possible action.

In 2019, ADR will be embarking on planning activities for the next four-year Area Plan (2020-2023).  This will provide an opportunity for ADR and the Advisory Board to consider possible budgeting of some discretionary Senior Citizens Services Act funding for allowable housing-related services (minor home repair and maintenance, moving assistance and housing counseling).

Staff provided informational updates on the following coordination meetings:

· SoundTransit Tacoma Dome Link Extension Project – SoundTransit staff met with ADR and Community Services staff on July 11th to provide an update on the Link Extension project that will connect Federal Way to the Tacoma Dome area.  They will be coordinating a series of open houses in Sept. to gather public input on where to build new stations and lines.  They are also available to make informational presentations upon request.

· Center for Dialog & Resolution – ADR was invited to meet with staff of the Center for Dialog & Resolution (CDR) on July 13th to learn about their elder consultation services, as well as Creative Conversations training available to community providers.  CDR is interested in increasing community awareness about their services.  ADR provided information about possible opportunities for CDR becoming a Medicaid provider and will follow up on possibly providing training for ADR case management staff.

· Mustard Seed Project – ADR was also invited to meet with the Board President and Interim Executive Director of The Mustard Seed Project (TMSP) on July 30th.  TMSP shared an update on their planned Assisted Living Facility project, as well as volunteer supported services offered by their organization. ADR discussed opportunities for collaboration with the ADRC and shared information about the future funding cycle for evidence based falls prevention services.

· Mt. View Community Center – The new Executive Director of the Mt. View Community Center contacted the Human Services Dept. and will be meeting with ADR on Aug. 29th to discuss opportunities for collaboration around community / senior services.

	

Informational











	ED/PA COMMITTEE:  Pat McIntyre, Chair
1. New Committee Business
a. ADRC Activities



























b. Volunteer Recognition Nomination Form









c. State Council on Aging Update




d. Senior Lobby Update


e. Affordable Housing Advocacy








































f. Sunshine Committee Report
	
· Outreach events- Nellis shared flyers for several upcoming workshops including a fall prevention series and the Pierce County Alzheimer’s Caregiver Conference.
· Phone stats – Phone stats were distributed and discussed.  Clarification was requested around one of the new categories- “Transferred Calls.” The response from Cathy Blattner is as follows: “Transferred calls do not overlap with the Answered category.  Transferred calls are callers that pressed 1 to go to voice mail.  These calls did not get answered by a live person.  The number of voice mails only indicate the number of transferred calls that left a message.  Total calls = Answered + Transferred + Abandoned.”
· Facebook –The Department’s Social Media Specialist has been posting regularly on the ADR site, including items related to ADR’s services and service population, but not limiting it to ADR-specific events.  
· Family Caregiver Support Program promotion activities (FCSP)- Onscreen billboards at the Grand Cinema have been started as well as the social media campaign.  A commercial is being filmed. The FCSP film series continues with Miss You Already on October 13th.

· The 2018 nomination form for individuals and groups was shared with committee members.  Committee members were encouraged to share the form with other organizations, and reminded that recognition must be for extraordinary service, especially where contracted providers are concerned.  Nominations for performing contractually-required activities will not be considered.

· SCOA will reconvene next week after taking the past two months off.  Pat anticipates that the focus will be on the Senior Lobby conference.

· No update as Terri was not able to attend.

· Nellis shared the National Association of Area Agencies on Aging’s (N4A) Housing and Homelessness report (available at: Housing and Homeless: Services and Partnerships to Address a Growing Issue).  The committee discussed some of the statistics shared in the report, the information learned from the retreat presentations, and information that Congressman Denny Heck shared at his community presentation (report available at: Missing Millions of Homes).  
· The committee members then discussed what they needed in order to pursue their interest in advocating for affordable housing for low-income older adults.  Suggestions included 1) determining what funding, if any, the County puts toward addressing housing and homeless issues; 2) developing a clearer definition of the problem by obtaining demographic data about who among older adults are affected, and how, learning more about cost-effective forms of housing, and how do housing, transportation and land use intersect; 3) approaching partner agencies (CCS, Mercy Housing, ABHOW, KWA, PCHS Housing Division) that are already involved in developing and advocating for affordable housing to find out how they advocate, who they target, and how can the ADR Advisory Board help.  The suggestion was also made that ADR could approach the University of Washington to find a student who might be interested in conducting some of this research as part of a capstone.  The concern was raised that this would delay moving forward till the end of the school year, as most capstone projects span the entire senior year.
· Nellis will speak with the admin team supervisor about researching the above three areas and compiling information to share with committee members.

· Birthdays
· Sen. Steve Conway – 10/5
· Dick Thurston – 10/18

	

Informational





	QUALITY IMPROVEMENT / CUSTOMER SERVICE:  David Friscia, Chair
a. Site Visits Update




b. Participant Interviews:  LSCNW Home Delivered Meals Program















c. QIS Tool Review








d. CCS Home Delivered Meals Sampling






e. Quality Improvement/Customer Service Committee Work Plan Update
	


Committee members and/or staff visited six sites between June and August 2018.  Service issues were noted.  Most sites had no service issues.  

Committee member (s) interviewed, randomly selected, clients, receiving home delivered meals through Lutheran Community Services Northwest related to satisfaction with services between June and August 2018   Overall participants interviewed were satisfied with the meal service and meals (quality, portion, reconstituting of the meal consistent with instructions provided, etc.)   

The following comments were made and shall be forwarded to LCSNW for consideration. 

· Written instructions noted on the meal packet is to small
· Reduce the number of meal selections containing rice, to many have rice  
· Provide cultural appropriate meals.

Committee members reviewed and modified the home delivered meal evaluation tool used to evaluate test meals consumed by committee members and others.   The tool utilized to obtain consumers input related to meals was also reviewed and modified.  In addition to the tools mentioned the home care agency interview tool was also revised. 

Committee member selected meals for sampling.  Meals shall be provided in the month of October.   Meals shall be sampled and evaluated using the QICS evaluation tool.  Committee members and others are projected to provide an evaluation of the meals sampled at the December 2018 committee meeting.  

OBJECTIVES:
1)  To assist Aging and Disability Resources (ADR) in maintaining and improving customer services through periodic review of at least 60 percent of select ADR programs and services during a calendar year.
2)  To provide recommendations relative to quality improvements in select community-based services.
3)  Review and streamline committee work processes.
4)  Increase committee membership.

Activities Subject to Review are listed with the 2018 Work Plan Goals.
	


Informational

	ADR Program Report – 
Admin. Staff
	
Aaron reported that the County Executive, Bruce Dammeier will release his 2019 budget today, watch for the press release.

The Medicaid Demonstration Transformation (MTD) has had some impact on the work of the ADRC.  The ADRC takes over twenty thousand calls a year. Some calls are referred to general case managers who will meet with people in their home to go over options and resources.  There is significant projected growth in the MTD/Medicaid Alternative Care (MAC) and Tailored Supports for Older Adults (TSOA) caseloads in the coming years. Two new case managers are in the budget for 2019.  Aaron would like to see these new hires in the ADRC be bi-lingual in an effort to better assess and better serve limited-English speaking clients.

The Fall Conferences are at the Hotel Murano in October.  The Statewide Gathering of Advisory Councils from across the state is on Wednesday the 10th.  The Senior Lobby Conference is on the 11th.  Register for the conferences with Mickie.  An email will be sent out to the Advisory Board with more information.	Comment by Mickie Brown: 
	Informational


	Miscellaneous Announcements

	
	Informational



	Board & Guests Additions/
Announcements

	John Ernest Berry III announced that he will be attending the Washington State Trail Conference in Wenatchee.
	Informational



	Adjournment:
	David Friscia adjourned the meeting at 11:40 a.m.

	

	Next Meeting:
	The next ADR Advisory Board meeting will be November 20, 2018, at 10:00 a.m. at the Pierce County Human Services Soundview Building

	





Respectfully submitted,		Approved by:	


Mickie Brown, Support Staff					David Friscia
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Aging & Disability Resources:  Draft 2019 Area Plan Budget

Pierce County Human Services







Public Hearing

Tuesday, Sept. 18, 2018

10:00 to 11:00 am 

Pierce County Sound View Bldg – SV1



Attendance

· ADR Advisory Board members = 7

· HS/ADR staff = 6

· Community members / guests = 1



Meeting Summary



David Friscia, ADR Advisory Board Chair opened the public hearing for presentation of the 2019 draft Area Plan budget, followed by the opportunity for discussion, questions and public comment / testimony.  ADR Program Manager Aaron Van Valkenburg presented a summary of the proposed 2019 budget, including significant fiscal impacts and notable changes in projected revenues. The following questions were addressed:



Questions



· ADR is considering applying to become the lead organization for Health Homes serving dually-eligible (Medicare/Medicaid) beneficiaries after the current lead organization – Optum – stops providing this service.  When will this decision be made?  

· Optum will terminate their role as the Health Home lead effective Nov. 30, 2018.  ADR is consulting with the WA State Health Care Authority and other Area Agencies on Aging that currently operate as a Health Home lead to gather more information.  Action will be required within the next 2-4 weeks.



· What is the Medicaid Case Management caseload size?

· ADR’s total current caseload is approximately 5,200 open cases.  ADR anticipates a caseload of 5,700 by end of 2019.  The targeted clinical case management ratio in the State budget is 83.5 cases per case manager.



· What is the projected 2019 revenue for the Medicaid Transformation Demonstration (MTD)?

· An error was noted on the budget handout for 2019 MTD revenue.  The projected amount of revenue should read $700,187.






· What was the outcome of the Performance Audit for senior center funding (Pierce County General Funds)?  What will happen with the additional funds various County Council members have awarded to designated centers?

· A draft report will be presented by Council Legislative Analyst staff to the County Council’s Performance Audit Committee on Sept. 26th and the final report will be presented to the Council’s Select Committee on Human Services on Oct. 2nd.  ADR staff will be available at both meetings to answer questions that may arise related to the current process.  ADR anticipates final policy decisions regarding allocation of senior center funding will be made during the upcoming Council budget retreats in Oct.



· Are there any current waiting lists for ADR-funded services?

· For a time, there was a waiting list to receive respite services under the Family Caregiver Support program, however ADR was able to close that list within the past several months and all eligible clients are now being served.  There are no waiting lists for any ADR-funded services at this time.



Comments / Discussion

There were no further comments, discussion or testimony by public hearing participants.



Written Comments



Written comments on the draft budget were accepted from the date of publication on Sept. 4, 2018 through Sept. 17, 2018.  No written comments were received prior to or up through the public hearing.  
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